
January 11th, 2024.

Dear Parents,

The Saskatchewan Teachers’ Federation announced today that “On Tuesday,
January 16, 2024, there will be a province-wide strike by all members of the STF.
All Federation members will withdraw all professional and voluntary services for
the entire day. STF members will not report to nor enter their place of work.”
We wanted to write to you today to ensure that you are prepared for this one-day
strike and for actions which may follow.

LCSD and LPSD teachers are members of the STF and, therefore, will not be in
schools on that day. As a result, all schools will be closed for students on Tuesday,
January 16, 2024, and buses will not be running. In addition, all extra-curricular
activities and before and after school programs will be cancelled.

As we move forward in January, we will keep you informed as we hear any further
information on labour action.

There will be school as normal on Monday January 15th. We look forward to
welcoming all students for business as usual on Wednesday, January 17th, after this
one-day strike action.

Thank you,

Nigel McCarthy Jason Neville
Director of Education Director of Education
LCSD LPSD




